Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Professional Engineers
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
61G15-22.0002
Licensure Change of Status, Reactivation; Reinstatement of Void Licenses

The Board of Professional Engineers hereby gives notice: of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Variance or Waiver, filed on October 28, 2021, by Josef Farbiarz. The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 47, No. 236, of the December 8, 2021, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a variance from or a waiver regarding subparagraph 61G15-22.0002(3)(c)(2), F.A.C., regarding the requirements for licensure change of status. Due to hardship, the COVID-19 pandemic, and actions to limit gatherings of people and “social distancing,” Petitioner requested a variance a requirement of completing 35 continuing education hours from “in person” courses and to be allowed to complete the courses online or through distance learning courses to meet the rule’s requirements. The Board considered the instant Petition at a duly noticed videoconference held on December 8, 2021. The Board’s Order, filed on February 16, 2022, grants the Petition for Variance and Waiver with conditions: Petitioner shall complete all 34 required live/in-person hours, by either synchronous live streaming /videoconference/interactive webinar OR through distance learning CE courses provided by a national or Florida state-wide engineering society or association. Upon completion of these hours, as well as all required Florida Law and Rules and Professional Ethics hours, Petitioner’s Florida Professional license shall be reinstated. The thirty-six total hours of CE required for reinstatement of Petitioner’s license cannot be applied towards the biennial CE renewal requirement for the 2022 biennium, as listed/specified in Order.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Zana Raybon, Executive Director, Board of Professional Engineers, 2400 Mahan Drive, Tallahassee, Florida 32308, telephone: (850)521-0050 or by email: zraybon@fbpe.org.
